

August 6, 2025

## **Dear Valued Customer,**

During a recent daily inspection of our pool pump room, our team discovered a small leak in a return pipe leading from the Vortex back into the pump room. Unfortunately, the leak is located before the cut-off valve, making it difficult to isolate. While we attempted to seal off the Vortex drain to complete the repair, the water pressure made it unsafe to proceed.

To properly address the issue, we will need to drain the entire river system. As a result, the River and Catch Pool will be closed from the evening of Sunday, August 10 through the morning of Friday, August 15. All other pools will remain open during this time. We are working diligently to complete the repairs as quickly as possible and will notify you immediately if we are able to reopen sooner.

We sincerely apologize for the inconvenience and appreciate your understanding as we take the necessary steps to prevent further complications.

Additionally, please note that we will be hosting the **Downriver Senior Olympics** in the Lap Pool on **Wednesday**, **August 13 from 2:30 PM to 6:00 PM**. The Lap Pool will be closed during this event.

Thank you for your continued support.

## Sincerely,

Romulus Athletic Center Management